
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS & ENVIRONMENT 

ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 47 /2025 

LANE CLOSURE FOR CROW LANE & PITTS BAY ROAD 

PEMBROKE PARISH 

SATURDAY, MAY 10TH, 2025 

The Ministry of Public Works and Environment wishes to inform the motoring public that there 

will be a lane closure on Crow Lane and on Pitts Bay Road in Pembroke Parish to accommodate 

striping works. 

The lane closure on Crow Lane will be along the inbound and outbound lanes at the traffic light 

crosswalks to allow for the restriping of the crosswalk. 

The Lane closure on Pitts Bay Road will be along the bend across from the Princess Hotel to 

restripe the parking bays. No parking will be allowed along those bays, and cones will be placed 

to barricade the parking area. 

The lane closure will occur on Saturday, May 10th, 2025, between 7:30 am and 4:00 pm. 

Traffic control will be under the direction of the Ministry of Public Works & Environment 

representatives. 

Motorists are advised to use Cavendish Road as a detour route or, if travelling along Crow 

Lane, to drive carefully and expect delays. 

The Ministry of Public Works encourages the full cooperation of the motoring public and 

apologises for any inconvenience that may result. 

Should you have any questions regarding these works, please call Mrs. Tina Beer-Searle, the 

Principal Highways Engineer, on 501-3044. 

1,� Dated this day of May 2025 

By Order 

The Hon. Jache Adams, JP, MP 

Minister of Public Works and Environment 




